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Now that the year is coming to a close, let me take this time to say thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve as your 
president for the 2005 term.  I will not say that it has all been sweet, but it has been interesting.  I have learned a lot about the inner 
workings of our club and about the relationship needed between the club and the home meeting place.   
I feel that as a whole our club has grown, maybe not in numbers as much as in the past, but definitely in strength.  Through our 
projects and endeavors we have become a closer club and have shown what will power and determination, when put to the test, can 
and will accomplish.  You all should be very proud.  Let’s reflect back over a few of our many accomplishments.   
 

• With a rocky start we planned and made a success of the re-up party held at 3 Thirty 3 Sports Bar.  Thank you Carol 
Pettigrew and your committee. 

• Meals on Wheels was another success this year with the assistance of Anne and her staff of the Meals on Wheels office.  
Thank you Al Fogleman and your committee. 

• The SOS Parade Float, “Who Did Let The Dogs Out?”  No one ever admitted that they were the one.  Taking the trophy 
for the third year in a row tells me that we are a tight knit group.  Thank you Brenda Smith and your committee. 

• Then we had a wonderful Luau for our Meet the Area Shag Club Party.  What a party!!!  Thank you Ronnie Gregory 
and your committee. 

• Everyone was ready to “tee off” in September for the annual golf tournament.  Very good turn out and what a day.  I for 
one had a great time, and seeing those kids light up each and every time they were given the chance to “hit one,” said it 
all.  Thank you Chuck Upchurch and Clint Sharpe and your committee. 

• Then here we were again at SOS for the Fun Monday.  The day was “HOT” but that did not stop us.  Joan and her crew 
had everything under control.  Great job!  Thank you Joan Kimbro and your committee. 

• Just when you thought that it was time to slow down, the games began for the annual pool party.  If you missed this, you 
missed a great time even though it did rain out the last DJ, sorry Ron Russ.  Thank you to all of my officers for the work 
and time they put in to make this event a great time for our members. 

• And don’t forget all the Bus Trips and Van Trips we all caravanned on.  Greensboro, Raleigh, Danville, Durham, etc…  
Thank you Chuck and Denise Upchurch for handling the preparation of lining up the transportation.  

• The bowling night was very special.  We had several teams and fun was had by all.  I especially enjoyed myself having the 
chance to bowl on the same team with Jesse Justice.  Jesse we showed them, even though our team didn’t win!  Thank you 
Jesse Justice for arranging this night of fun and togetherness. 

• Each and every night that our club met was great due to the line up of all the great DJs we had.  Even though they all play 
the same music, they all are different in their own special way.  Thank you Kent Bradsher for a job well done. 

• Even though we were limited in how and when we could do our 50/50, Hugh came up with a way that we could.  By doing 
this we did manage to raise some additional money for our club.  Thank you Hugh Walker for a great job! 

• And, Thank you to Susan Huey for getting the word out to the members via the newsletter.  Great job! 
 

I know that I have not mentioned every thing that our club has participated in this year and I have missed saying a lot.  But I 
would like to thank all of the committee chairs that served so well over this past year.  You all did a great job and you should be 
very proud.  I would not have missed this opportunity to serve as your president for anything.  You all a truly a great group of 
people and I feel fortunate to be associated with just such a group. 
 
I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and please continue to give your support to a great club!!! 
 
Sheila Walker 
BSC President 2005 

walkshei@armc.com 
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November 18, 2005 
Meeting Minutes 
Attendees: 
Joni James Louise Flanigan Clint Sharpe Karen Boone Chip Caldwell June Massey 
Norma Long Mary Ann Lynch Angie Sharpe Sharon Bason Susan Huey Gloria Thompson 
Ann Baker Jimmy Lynch Judy Smith Ellen Dodson Jason Huey Ronnie Gregory 
Jerry Holder Stephen "Taz" Atteridge Butch Dowd David Tuttle Baxter Sellars Mary Gregory 
Carolyn Moore Bruce Mattin Pam Hord Polly Tuttle Fred Hallaman Sheila Walker 
Brenda Smith Ron Russ Larry Jordan Michelle Thompson Jackie Hallaman Hugh Walker 
Kent Bradsher Sharon Russ Gail Jordan Kim Caldwell Tammy Allen Steve McHone 
Jonnie Ellington Tim Rich CB Kimbro Rick Wolfe Zane Gibbs Pam McHone 
Lynn Blythe Carol Oliver Charlie McKee Debbie Wolfe Violet Cole Sheila Bishop 
Peg Hansen Ray Jolly Becky McKee Penny Simmons Lynn Hooper Randy Graham 
Lorna Shively Janice Cook Joan Kimbro Amy Allen Colon Bradsher Fran Bonkowski 
Evelyn Turner Trish Maness Bobby Bason Okie Fogleman Don Boone Ron Jefferies 
Lynda Justice      

Secretary’s Report:  Correction to October minutes, membership was reported as 187 and it was suppose to be 193.  This 
month’s membership is 197 at the start of the meeting. 
Treasure’s Report:  Balances were distributed at meeting and will be published in Shag Rag.  We received $700 from the 
yard sale!! 
Committee Reports: 
 DJ Committee – Kent Bradsher, Chair – Nothing to report at this time. 

Sunshine/Remembrance Committee – Judy Lindley, Chair – Continue to keep Edith Loy in thoughts and prayers, 
especially during the holiday season.  Also, Robin Anderson had surgery.  Make sure you email Mary Gregory with 
this type of information so the web site can be updated. 
Telephone Committee – Norma Long, Chair – Nothing to report at this time. 
News Letter – Susan Huey, Editor – Need to get articles and information to Susan as soon as possible. 
Golf Committee – Chuck Upchurch & Clint Sharpe, Co-Chairs – Nothing to report at this time. 
Ways & Means – Steve McHone, Chair – Tickets for cash raffle at the Christmas party are available to sell.  $500 
will be given to the winning ticket, 300 tickets need to be sold, and Steve wants each member to sell at least one 
pack.  Tickets due by December 2nd.  Steve thanked the club for all their hard work and support over the last year. 
Web Master – Mary Gregory – Nothing to report at this time. 
Bus Trip Committee – Denise & Chuck Upchurch – Nothing to report at this time. 
Fun Monday Committee – Joan Kimbro – Joan wanted to thank everyone who helped make this year’s booth a 
success.  She gave a special thanks to Larry & Gail Jordan and CB Kimbro.  She has had people call wanting more 
shirts with the shaggers on it.  She and Mary Gregory are taking order now for long sleeve and mock turtle necks.  
The shirts will be provide by Angela’s Embroidery, are 100% cotton, $15 for long sleeve and $17 for mock turtle 
neck.  Colors that are available are white, black, navy, red, grey, dark green, dark brown and royal blue.  There are 
also a few short sleeve shirts left, check with Joan and Mary if interested. 
Float Committee – Brenda Smith - No report at this time. 
50/50 Committee – Hugh Walker –  $166 total for 50/50, $83 was won by Angie Sharpe. 
By-Laws Committee – Sheila Walker – Meeting will be scheduled with committee members as soon as Sheila can 
get in touch and set a date. 
Entertainment Committee – Ronnie Gregory –Christmas party December 10th, it will be held in Carolina Room.  
Hall of Fame inductees and new officer presentation will be done at the party.  See Steve McHone for raffle tickets. 
Hall of Fame Committee – Lynda Justice Chair – There was 6/7 well written nominations entered in October, out of 
those, 3 were considered.  Those three were Mary Gregory, Jonnie Ellington and Jesse Justice.  The committee 
appreciated all the participation for nominations and decided to induct Jonnie Ellington and Jesse Justice.  Both 
Jonnie and Jesse thank the membership for the honor. 

Meals on Wheels:  Sheila Walker mailed out postcards to remind all members of the October 24th meeting.  The meeting 
was held and there were few members in attendance.  Anne Baker shared with the membership what will take place at the 
MOW event in February.  Some changes have been made; there will be no silent auction this year, it will be replaced with a 
raffle of 5 different items/baskets with each having a value of at least $500.  Angie Sharpe listed the possible raffle 
items/baskets and asked for volunteers to help gather the items from local businesses.  The tickets for the raffle are at $5, 
dance only tickets are $25 and dinner/dance tickets are $45.  Anne then listed the details on sponsorship, if interested please 
contact her at the MOW office or see one of the committee members.  Tickets will be available December 1st.  MOW staff 
will handle the doors with one member from the club selling tickets for 50/50, lawn/beach buddy and raffle. There will be a 
meeting on January 9th at 7:00pm to stuff envelopes; it is located at the First Presbyterian church in Burlington.  Next 
meeting for committee is December 5th, 7:00pm at Al and Cookie Fogleman’s home. 



November 18, 2005 Treasury Report 
Balance on 10/21/05  =  $5,005.65 

   
Income  Expenses 

50/50 36.00  DJs 400.00
Fun Monday Item 14.00  Website (Oct. 2005) 10.95
GTSC Area Party 25.00  Bank Charge 9.00
Yard Sale (Christmas Cheer) 678.00  Tee Shirts 115.00
Interest .22   
   

Total Income =  $753.22  Total Expenses =  $534.95

Balance on 11/18/05  =  $5,223.92 

Yard Sale/Bake Sale:  Peg Hanson, Chair –  Peg thanked everyone for coming out and supporting the event, she said that 
they were all troopers.  The event raised $700 and a motion was made by Peg for the club to match this amount to benefit 
our Christmas Cheer.  The motion was 2nd by Jonnie Ellington, vote was taken and motion was passed.  The club will take 
$700 from treasury and give to Christmas Cheer to have a total of $1400 to spend. 
Christmas Cheer:  Brenda Smith, Chair – Brenda suggested to the club that some of the members get together and visit a 
local nursing home and share some time and gifts with the residents.  Along with doing that, still sponsor a few families 
with the Christmas Cheer foundation.  Brenda made a motion to help a family and visit a local nursing home, Ron Jefferies 
2nd the motion and it was passed.  The membership then discussed how to divide or determine the allocation of funds.  It 
was noted in the past that it depended on how many children the family has as to how much should be allocated to that one 
family.  Ronnie Gregory made a motion that the committee should be allowed to allocate the funds as they see necessary, 
the motion was 2nd and was passed with a unanimous vote.  Also, it was asked of all members attending the Christmas party 
to bring a gift or food with them as a donation. 
ACSC Summer Workshop 2006:  Mary Gregory, chair – nothing to report at this time. 
SOS Spring Safari:  SOS cards are here, see Mary Gregory if interested in pre-purchasing.  The cost of the cards is $30. 
Upcoming Events:  BSC Christmas party, Meals on Wheels in February, Winter Workshop and Re-up party for 
membership. 
Old Business:  Shag tags, see Mary Gregory if interested. 
New Business:  Sheila Walker thanked the club for allowing her to serve as the president for 2005.  New officer votes were 
taken and the officers for 2006 are Ronnie Gregory, President, Rick Wolfe, VP, Mary Gregory, Treasurer, and Evelyn 
Turner, Secretary.  Congrats to the new officers and they will be installed at the Christmas party December 10th. 
Next Business Meeting: January 20, 2006 at 8:00pm.  The location with in Ramada is to be determined. 
Meeting adjourned. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meals On Wheels Sponsor Levels 

• $3,000+ Premier Sponsor - Special logo and company information highlighted in the program, 24 dinner 
dance tickets, reserves three tables and one Deluxe Suite rental that night. *Special rules apply 

• $1,100+ Platinum - Donor name listed as sponsor, 16 dinner dance tickets and reserves two tables. 
Reserves you, your friends, coworkers, or business associates one of the best seats in the house by 
reserving your space now.  

• $600+ Diamond - Donor name will be listed as an event sponsor and will receive eight dinner dance 
tickets and reserves one table.  

• $200 - $499 Gold - Donor name will be listed as a sponsor and will receive two dinner dance tickets. 
• $100 - $199 Silver - Donor name will be noted as a sponsor and is entitled to two dance tickets.  
• $50 - $99 Bronze - Donor name acknowledged 
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Current Membership 199!!!! 
 

  

 

Campbell, Donna Dec-1 
Swain, Tina Dec-2 
Gardner, Terry Dec-4 
Smith, Brenda Dec-4 
Pettigrew, Carol Dec-5 
Barnett, Gail Dec-16 
Satterfield, Judy Dec-16 
McFayden, Zeke Dec-17 
Allen, Amy Dec-19 
Holland, Jerry Dec-21 
Blythe, Lynn Dec-24 
Turner, Crystal Dec-27 
Long, J Warren Dec-30 
Graham, Randy Dec-31 
Reeves, Gayle Dec-31 

Lewis, Dawn Jan-11 
Kimbro, Joan Jan-13 
Smith, Judy Jan-13 
Lynch, Mary Ann Jan-14 
May, Wes Jan-17 
Glasgow, Mary Jan-18 
Robinson, Dave Jan-18 
McHone, Pam Jan-21 
Bullins, Sylvia Jan-22 
Flanigan, Louise Jan-23 
Kimbro, C.B.  Jan-23 

 
Members to keep in your thoughts………… 

Please keep Edith Loy and Family in your thoughts and Prayers.  
Shirley Chambers has Pneumonia. Get well soon Shirley, we miss you. 

Editor’s Corner…Thanks for all the support in maintaining the 
newsletter, it is a lot of hard work and I have enjoyed doing it.  

However, I must hand this down to someone else to take care of!  
Susan Huey 



Meet your 2006 Burlington Shag Club Officers 
 

 

Ronnie Gregory 
President 

 

Rick Wolfe 
Vice President 

 

Evelyn Turner 
Secretary 

 

Mary Gregory 
Treasurer 

 

January 20, 2006 at 8:00pm 
Burlington Shag Club Business 

Meeting at Ramada Inn 



 

 
 

Membership Renewal Information 
It’s that time again! 

 
Renewals should be given to Angie Sharpe or to the Membership Committee or mailed to 
the Burlington Shag Club, P.O. Box 1174, Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC 
Card is still only $15.00.  You can also order your 2006 SOS Card at the same time for 
$30.00.   
 
Also, please use either the half page Membership form in this newsletter or print the full 
page Membership form from the website (www.burlingtonshagclub.com). We need to 
update our roster with correct information and if you will fill out all the applicable items 
on the form and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly appreciated.  We would also 
like for our Hall of Fame Members and Past Presidents to send in this form too.  Even 
though they have lifetime memberships and don’t have renewal charges. 
 
Thanks. 
 

 
S.O.S. Membership Application 

Please Print 
Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 

 
Name(s):_____________________________________Male:________Female:________ 
 
Street Address:___________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip:__________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:_____________________Were you an SOS member in 2005?  Yes:___NO:___ 
 
In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be a member of the 
shag club.  Please fill out the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to 
Burlington Shag Club). 



News from Christmas Cheer! 
 
At the business meeting held on November 18, 2005, it was decided by vote to help one family in need 
through the Christmas Cheer Office and, in addition, visit a local nursing home to put on a Christmas 
program with singing, dancing, and small gifts to those who have no one to share the Holidays. The club 
members voted to match the funds raised from our annual yard sale giving us a total of $1400.00 to use in 
our Christmas Cheer program this year.  As discussed in the meeting, we also decided to publish a list of 
“Wish” items for our members who would like to donate to Christmas Cheer Toys for Tots. 
 
I am extremely excited with the positive response of the membership to these ideas.  I have chosen the 
family.  It is a family in which a Grandmother is trying to raise 3 small children, under the age of 6 on her 
own.  Last year she was in an automobile accident and now her immediate need for medication has surpassed 
her ability to afford a decent Christmas for these small children.  This is the first year she has asked for help 
from Christmas Cheer.  She is asking for clothing such as jeans, sweatshirts, underclothes, slippers, knit hats, 
gloves, shoes. Food items, stuffed animals, trucks, building blocks, color books, crayons, play dough, bath 
toys, action figures, books, baby dolls, small bike or tricycle which can be used.  I believe we can supply 
many of these items to them if we shop wisely with the money we have.  
 
I have contacted several of our local Nursing home facilities with inquiries as to the suitability of our visiting 
and all were excited to have the opportunity, however, the only Sunday afternoon available for any of them 
is Sunday, November 11, 2005 at 3:00 pm. 
Several of the members present in the business meeting expressed an interest in helping plan the visitation, 
and I will need participation from many to pull off a successful entertainment program.  Please consider 
donating your time to this most worthy cause.  I promise that you will feel great afterwards. 
 
Finally, I have listed below many items to choose from in regards to the Christmas Cheer Toys for Tots.  
Take a look and see if there is something on this list you would like to donate to make Christmas a happier 
time for some little girls and boys. 
 
 
Fisher Price ------------ Brilliant Basic Dolls-Black & Caucasian, Little People play sets, Peek a Blocks 
Mega Blocks ----------- 123 School Bus, ABC School Bus 
Crayola ----------------- 16 & 24 Crayon size, Regular and Primary(fat) 
Any Brand ------------- Pencils, Stick pens in black or blue, Glue Sticks, Colored Pencil Packs, Standard playing cards, Wooden 
                                      Building Blocks, Lincoln Logs, Basic Manicure Sets for males and females, Tooth paste & brushes (all  
                                      ages) 
Board Games -----------Monopoly, Sorry, Clue, Boggle, Scrabble, Trouble, Life, Chutes & Ladders, Candyland 
Manipulative Games - Jenga, Operation, Dominos, Battle Ship, Bop It, Hungry-Hungry Hippos, See n Say 
Building Toys ---------- Leggos, Duplos, Building Blocks(younger children) 
Activity Sets ------------ Bob the Builder, Easy Bake Oven 
Action Figures ----------Rescue Heroes, Super Heroes, Bob the Builder, GI Joe, Dancing Elmo 
Dolls ---------------------- All Ethnic Baby Dolls, Barbies 
Sports -------------------- Footballs, Basketballs, Soccer Balls, Playground Balls, Baseball Gloves, Nerf Balls, Jump Ropes, 
                                        Frisbees 
Art Supplies ------------ Color Books, Art Kits (all ages), Notebook Paper, Construction Paper, Etch-A-Sketch 
Cars and Trucks -------Hot Wheels, Trucks for boys ages 1 – 3, Remote Control vehicles 
Leap Frog Brand ------ Pads (all ages and forms), Twisters: Math, Multiplication, etc.,Spanish/English Translators 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Brenda R. Smith 
2005 Christmas Cheer Committee Chair 
    



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

December 10, 2005 
From 8:00 pm to 1:00 am 

 
 
 
 
 

$500.00  
Cash Raffle



 
 

 
 

Presents the 14th Annual Benefit for 
Alamance County Meals on Wheels 

 

             Saturday, February 18, 2006 
               Ramada Inn Convention Center 

                      I-85/40, exit 143 – Burlington, NC 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

5500//5500  DDrraawwiinngg  
 

  

   

   

Line Dance Lessons  
8:00 - 8:45   

HHHUUUGGGHHH   AAANNNDDD   SSSHHHEEE III LLLAAA    WWWAAALLLKKKEEERRR  
 

 

 
 
 

 
Accommodations – Ramada Inn 

336-227-5541 - $55 per night  
Ask for Shag Club special rate 

JJJUUUNNNIIIOOORRR   SSSHHHAAAGGGGGGEEERRRSSS   
111000:::111555   –––   111000:::444555   ---   BBBaaallllllrrroooooommm   

 
Don’t miss out on a great 

2006!!! 

 Ticket Request  
Name(s)  Phone:  
Address:  
Number of Dance Only tickets at $25/person  Number of Dinner/Dance Tickets at $45/person  
MC/Visa# Exp.  Total Amount Enclosed $  
Last 3 or 4 digits on the back of your MC/Visa Card: 
  

Tickets will be mailed if request is received before February 6, 2006 
Make checks payable to:  Alamance County Meals On Wheels 

Mail to:  Alamance County Meals On Wheels, 508 West Davis St., Burlington, NC  27215 

 

 
For more information, please call: MOW Office at 336-228-8815, 

Al Fogleman at 336-226-1448 or Sheila Walker 336-516-0135 or Ronnie Gregory at 336-585-1118 

Buffet Dinner 
6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 

Ballroom 
Advance Tickets Only 

  
Raffle Items 
All proceeds go to  
Meals On Wheels 

Special 
Guest Appearance 

The Holiday Band 
9:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. 

Ballroom 
Great DJs 
Roy Childress 
Gerry Holland 
Rick Turner 

6:30 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. 
Duke/Carolina/State Room

& Ballroom 

Pre-Party 
 

Friday, Feb. 17, 2006 
9:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. 

 

Master’s 
Ramada 

DJ – Jim Waye 
Advance Ticket Prices 
$25/person-Dance Only 

$45/person-Dinner/Dance 
$30/person at the door – Dance

 

3 Cash Bars 



 



 
 
 

 
 
 
December 2, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Gerry "Strawhat" Holland  
 
December 9, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is "Fast" Eddie Thompson  
 
December 10, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Christmas Party" at the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 
AM.......Door Prizes, Cash Raffle, 50/50, Cash Bar and Lots of Fun for all!.....$10.00 
per person.......   DJ is Jim Waye Click Here for the Christmas Flyer.  
 
December 16, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the 
Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Chuck Clodfelter 
 
December 23, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club Wishes Everyone a Very Merry Christmas and Safe Holiday   
No DJ  
 
December 30, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress  
 
January 6, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is TBA  
 
January 13, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is TBA  
 
January 12 - 15, 2006 
Mid-Winter at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
 
January 20, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the 
Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA 
 
January 27, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is TBA 
  

BSC Events 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SHAG  RAG 
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Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 

 


